
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
ON PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO LOCAL LAW 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that the Town of Harpersfield Town Board will hold a public hearing on 

July 10, 2024 at 7:00 PM at the Harpersfield Town Hall, located at 25399 State Hwy 23, 

Harpersfield, NY 13786, on a proposed local law to amend Local Law No. 001 of the Year 2021, 

known as the Harpersfield Communications Tower and Facilities Law.  The proposed 

amendment includes the addition of a general “Waiver” provision that would allow the Town of 

Harpersfield Planning Board to waive the strict application of the substantive requirements set 

forth in Section 501 (A) of the Local Law for good cause shown.  The proposed amendment 

would require that all waiver requests be submitted in writing at the time of the application and 

that a public hearing be held prior to the grant of any waiver.  The Local Law would also require 

that the waiver request be referenced in all public hearing notices on the application.  A copy of 

the proposed Local Law is available for public inspection at the Town Clerk’s office.  Interested 

members of the public are encouraged to attend the public hearing and comment on the 

proposed local law.  The Town Board will also consider any written comments that are received.   

June 24, 2024 

Linda E. Goss, Town Clerk 

Town of Harpersfield   


